Working Bibliography Bessie Jane Hiatt Oates (1881-1967), Member of the Salvation Army

Primary Sources

Oates, Lieutenant C., "From the Front: Petaluma," *The War Cry: Pacific Coast Edition*, (San Francisco) May 1, 1888, p. 6.

Petaluma Argus-Courier: April 3, 1940, p.2; May 27, 1963, p.9; June 10, 1957, p.11; May 27, 1963, p.8; Jan. 20, 1967, p.5; Feb. 1, 1967, p.5.

Petaluma Daily Morning Courier, July 31, 1895, p.3.

Secondary Sources

Chase, Robert Gene, *Firing upon the Countryside: The Salvation Army in Sonoma County, 1888-1906*, master thesis, Sonoma State University, 2003, Chapter 3, "First Impressions: The Salvation Army in Petaluma," pp.23-36. https://scholarworks.calstate.edu/concern/theses/vx021f83m

Elliott, Jeff, "Baby to be Given Away," *Santa Rosa History* (blog), May 19, 2012. <u>http://santarosahistory.com/wordpress/2012/05/baby-to-be-given-away-today/</u>

Elliott, Jeff, "The Children of Lytton," *Santa Rosa History* (blog), July 26, 2015. <u>http://santarosahistory.com/wordpress/?s=The+children+of+Lytton</u>

Findagrave.com, <u>https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/46222520/bessie-jane-oates</u>, <u>https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/46222504/charles-e-oates</u>

Gershon, Livia, "The Fashion of the Salvation Army," *JSTOR DAILY*, September, 25, 2022. <u>https://daily.jstor.org/the-fashion-of-the-salvation-army/</u>

Le Zotte, Jennifer, "'Be Odd': The Contradictory Use of Dress in the Gilded Age Salvation Army," *Winterthur Portfolio*, Vol. 47, No. 4 (Winter 2013), pp.245-266. <u>https://www.jstor.org/stable/10.1086/673483</u>